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Dear parent/carer

We have received information from the media regarding the return of all pupils to school next Monday.  We are delighted by this news and have been working hard to accommodate a safe return for everyone. In the absence of confirmation from DE, I feel it is important to provide you with an update now so that if/when we receive confirmation from the Department of Education, you will be informed about the following procedures;

School will open for all pupils from Monday 22 March.

The school gate will be opening at 8.30am each morning and pupils will go to their classrooms.
Please collect your child at the times given below;

P1           1.40pm
P2           1.50pm
P3           2.30pm (Mon – Wed) & 
                2.00pm (Thur & Fri)
P4            2.50pm
P5 – P7   3.00pm

It is important that you collect your child at the correct time, so that class bubbles are not mixing.
Remember to follow the one-way system for drop off and collection. All adults should wear a face covering when on the school grounds.
Do not send your child to school if they or anyone in your household is Covid positive or is displaying symptoms of Covid-19.

Seesaw P4 –P7

All work should be uploaded by 3.00pm on Friday 19 March, work uploaded after this time will not be marked. With the return of all pupils, Seesaw will not be used so please use the school office to communicate with staff.


School Meals

School meals will resume with a choice of a hot meal or sandwiches. These must be ordered online by 12.00 midnight for the next day. Booking is also available for a few weeks in advance. If your child receives free school meals, you must order online also. Check today that your password is working and that you can access the School Money system. If you have any issues, contact the school office.






Water Bottles

As in Term 1, pupils may bring a water bottle (or more than one) as water fountains are out of use. As part of our Healthy Lifestyles Policy, pupils are not permitted to drink juice from these bottles during the school day (except at lunchtime), fizzy drinks also are not permitted at any time, neither are food products which contain nuts.


Lunch containers

These are the only additional items children should bring to and from school. It is essential that these are cleaned thoroughly at home each day. No toys, school bags or other items are permitted in school at this stage.


Uniform

[bookmark: _GoBack]All pupils should wear their school uniform, they can wear either uniform this term, but should ensure that PE uniform is worn on PE days, with the correct footwear. Pupils should not wear skins, as these are not part of school uniform. 

Fresh Little Minds

As part of our continued policy of developing Healthy Lifestyles, we aim to roll out The Fresh Little Minds Programme which has begun in P2 & P3, to all classes. This focuses on pupils exploring their emotions and learning calming techniques, which are essential skills during the current climate. Should you not wish your child to participate, please notify the school office.



We are looking forward to seeing all the children again and are very grateful to all parents/carers for supporting children throughout home learning.

Reminder - In Term 3 school will open for all pupils from Tuesday 13 April (Monday 12 April is a staff training day).


Yours sincerely
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J Bell
Principal
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